DEALER COMMUNICATIONS

" Buell Motorcycle Company

September 30, 2002

Subject: SAFETY RECALL CAMPAIGN 0825
Dear Buell Dealer:

Buell Distribution Company, LLC has decided that there is a safety defect with the side stands
on 2003 Buell Firebolt XB9R Motorcycles built on 8-6-02 through 9-4-02 which causes them to
have the potential 1o bend or break. Side stand legs which have been shipped for use in Buell
Product Program No. 8 [BP8], also may have the potential to bend or break. It has been
determined that the correction of the condition can be accomplished by installation of a new side
stand leg. :

We have voluntarily declared this a defect related to motor vehicle safety (Campaign 0825) %
allow us to formally recall all potentially affected motorcycles. A bulletin containing details,
including perts availability and instructions on disposition of existing inventory, will follow in
approximately 15 working days. '

Tn the interest of the safety of our mutal customers and as requited by law, you may sell but
NOT DELIVER any affected motorcyoles to your customers uatil the recall service has been
performed.

In accordance with Federal regulations administered by NHTSA, Buell Distabution Company

will provide notice to all owners of vecord of affected products with dizection to bring the vehicle
in for the recall service.

Sincerely,

Buell Distribution Company, LLC



